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Bury St Edmunds Area  
Working Party 

30 November 2010 
 

Adoption of Highway/Footway, 
Cobb Close, Bury St Edmunds 

 
1. Background 
 
1.1 The highway and footways of Cobb Close, off Tassel Road, Bury St Edmunds were 

built by the Borough Council. Attached as Appendix A is a plan of this area. 
 
2. Proposal 
 
2.1 It has been agreed by the Highway Authority that this route should be adopted as 

public highway maintainable at the public expense. To achieve this the Borough 
Council needs to resolve to dedicate the section of road and footpaths shown between 
points A and B on the plan as public highway. 

 
2.2 The section of road and footpaths between points A and B are owned by the Borough 

Council.  
 
2.3 Using the powers contained within the Highways Agency agreement with Suffolk 

County Council, this Borough Council are able to adopt this route as maintainable at 
the public expense. 

 
2.4 It should be noted that the section of road between B and C is owned by Freshwater 

Developments who are arranging for the adoption of the turning head section, 
however this cannot proceed until section A to B is adopted. 

 
3. Recommendation 
 
3.1 The Bury St Edmunds Area Working Party is requested to RECOMMEND that the 

section of road and footpaths between points A and B, as detailed in Appendix A to 
Report B332, is dedicated as public highway and adopted as maintainable at the 
public expense. 

 
 
For further information, please contact:- 
Stephen Boor, The Engineer 
Telephone: (01284) 757323 or email steve.boor@stedsbc.gov.uk 
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